

apprehension, I should have led Great Priory into any dispute with the Parent Body of England, in granting a Preliminary Warrant to open a Preceptory in Melbourne, Colony of Victoria, Australia. All the details need not again be brought forward, having been submitted to "Great Priory" at the special meeting, held on the 25th February last, at Kingston, Ontario, summoned by me to take into consideration the decision of the Great Priory of England, to withdraw all communication with us, unless the objectionable Warrant was re-called.

You are aware that no result was arrived at, and the matter postponed until our Annual Assembly, in consequence of so few representatives being present, including the Grand Chancellor and myself, unable to attend through illness; the Grand Chancellor, I am grieved to say, having met with a sad family bereavement, in the death of his eldest son—a promising young soldier, who accompanied the expedition to the North-West Territory as an Officer in the Canadian Militia, to suppress the late Rebellion, going through all the hardships of the campaign, returning to his home in full health and strength, to enjoy his well-merited promotion, when he was thus suddenly cut off from amongst us.

I may reiterate that at the time of my granting the Warrant, I was fully impressed with the belief that the English Templar body in Victoria was dormant, and that concurrent jurisdiction had existed there. It was not until after Great Priory had met and confirmed my preliminary warrant that it was intimated to me by the Deputy Grand Master, that he feared it might cause some unpleasantness with the parent body, which I had not thought of. I then wrote privately to the Chancery of the Great Priory of England, to know if they claimed *exclusive* jurisdiction in Australia, &c. The reply from the Great Sub-Prior was most unmistakable—asserting their *right* not only to it, but to *all* the Colonies of the Empire. In answer, I regretted any unpleasant complications having arisen, but explained that as the matter was now in the hands of the Sovereign Great Priory of Canada, nothing could be done until the Annual Convocation, when it would be brought forward. The next I heard of it, was in the issue of the English Templar Calender, demanding the withdrawal of the Warrant within three months, under the threat, if not complied with, of severing all connection with us, but which at their regular